
 

  NEXT MEMBERSHIP MEETING TO BE DETERMINED    
              WHEN THE COVID-19 CRISIS HAS PASSED 

 
 

A Note from Anne Grasteit-OPAA President 

 

Well, here we are again, another month of seclusion; we should 

see some fabulous works of art for our Fall Fantastic Members 

Showðno excuses for lack of time!   Karen Stringer, who is a 

member of the Blue Whole Gallery, creates beautiful calendars 

featuring her photographyðinterestingly, her selection for this 

month, Cline Falls in Deschutes River, Oregon, has a prophetic message from 

Dewitt Jones:  ñFocusðitôs amazing what you see when you slow down enough 

to look.ò  So trueðhang in there, focus on the good, and stay safe! 
 

THERE ARE NEW ADDITIONS TO THE OPAA WEBSITE  
 

The OPAA website, sequimarts.org now has a Members Only section.  You can find it 

under the About/Info  section in the websiteôs banner.  After entering the password, you 

will be directed to a secure page which has links for OPAAôs two new features: 
 

The Olympic Peninsula Art Association 2020 Membership Directory, which lists 

memberôs address, phone number and email information. 

And 

OPAA Member Art Sharing Group on Facebook, which has artwork posted by OPAA 

members. 
 

If you have not yet received your email with directions and password, email OPAA 

Secretary, Allyne Lawson at: malawson55@aol.com  
  

This monthôs ñSHOUT-OUTò goes out to Melissa Doyel.  
Melissa is OPAAôs Membership Chairperson, and has done a fantastic job 

updating the 2020 Membership List.  In addition, she created the Facebook 

Group for OPAA members as another outlet to share artwork with one 

another during Covid-19 conditions.  The group, titled ñOPAA Member Art Sharing 

Group,ò is private, only members can see whoôs in the group and what they post.  OPAA 

members who are also Facebook users are encouraged to use the link found on the 

website under Members Only to ñrequest to join.ò   
 

ABOUT M ELISSAé 
Iôve drawn, painted or hand crafted most of my life 

and love exploring new ways to create.  I moved to 

Sequim, WA with my husband and 2 cats in 2018 

from Fiddletown, a small town in the Sierra 

foothills of California.  I belonged to an active 

local artists association there and so I was excited to join the 

Olympic Peninsula Art Association, knowing that itôs the perfect 

way to meet fellow artists to share and learn and make new 

friends.   
 

I paint in watercolor, acrylics, pastels and oils and enjoy 

painting a variety of subject matter, including portraiture. My 

own reference material of special people, places and nature 

inspire my work.  Not formally trained, Iôve been incredibly 

fortunate to study under artist Sabina Turner for 9 years, plus 

taken numerous classes with watercolorist Jeannie Vodden.  
 

You can find my work in One of a Kind Art Gallery in Port 

Angeles, WA in addition to the Sutter Creek Gallery in Sutter 

Creek, CA.   You can also view more on my website - melissadoyelart.com 

PATRON MEMBERS 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

            
 

YOUR LOGO HERE  
For only $100 a year, businesses 

have their logo with a link to them 

appearing on the OPAA website 

and Facebook pages.  In addition, 

logos will appear on any material 

OPAA has printed during the year.  

This may be a tax write off, OPAA 

is a 501(c)3. 
 

Please support our Patron Members 

 

 

 

 



Mayôs Artist Challenge 
 

This monthôs ARTIST CHALLENGE is All Things Spring (In recognition of the annual 

May Spring Fling Show that had to be postponed).  Spring is the season of new beginnings.  

Fresh buds bloom, animals awaken, and the earth seems to come to life again.  Express what 

Spring means to you?  Remember this may be anything from an idea sketch to a finished artwork.  Let members know 

about, as only artists can do, All Things Spring.  Send jpg images of your artwork, with a description, and a brief 

statement to malawson55@aol.com by May 25th so your art can appear in the June newsletter and on the OPAA Website. 
 

Aprilôs ARTIST CHALLENGE was the ñNo-Show Challenge.ò  Members were encouraged to keep painting / creating 

art in any medium and Not to be a No-Show in your own art studio.  Lorraine suggested working on one or two art 

projects from your ñsomeday Iôll try itò or ñsomeday Iôll finish it" lists.  Here is what OPAA Members have shared: 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Linda Collins Chapman  
(top) Northshore, Glass 
(bottom) Untitled, Carved Porcelain with colored slips 
 

Just a couple of images of projects I am working on in my Penny Lane studio... 
 

(top) is an image of the kind of work I was doing when I lived in Kauai.  
(bottom) é is a commission for a clients' home...the tiles will be inset in a stairway 
railing.  These tiles are 2.5" x 16" x .3".  Technically, very difficult shape.  
 

When I attended the Golden presentation given by Barbara De Pirro (fabulous!), 
monoprints came back!  As I played around with colors on tiles, I realized that those 
pieces I had made ARE mono prints.  I use newspaper cutouts as masking as I 
apply colored slips to the piece.  When I remove all that paper, each piece is 
covered by the colored slips applied to the tile.  I reapply those paper cutouts with 
the color back on the piece...Monoprint!   
More images of this genre are on my webpage at Sequimarts.org 
~Linda 
 

Randy Radock , Three of a Kind, Block Print 
 

éI took an old print done in blue at a demo, and 
added red stripesé and now have a red, white and 
blue TREE OF A KIND - Not a good photo, but you 
can get the idea. 
~Randy 

 

Sharon Tobin , "Quarantine Quackers," 

Colored Pencil, 8X10  
 

This is my third attempt at colored pencil and first 
attempt at water. 
~Sharon 
 

 

Anne Grasteit , ñBuddy,ò pastel pet portrait 
 

éAnne captured our rescue boxer perfectly!  

~ Lorraine Ford  

 

Donna McMillen , Untitled, Acrylic Yarn 

Weavings 
 

The longer piece was still attached to the cardboard 
loom. The smaller piece was from an attempt to warp 
the rigid heddle loom, at right. 
~Donna 

http://sequimarts.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Randal Washburne , Canyon de Chelly, Navajo Nation, Arizona, digital 

painting 
 

Here's a digital painting recently finished. This is done using ArtRage on the 
iPad Pro. Reference photo by Nancy Kohn. 
~Randy 

 

Andrea Woods , Oil,  
(Top Left) Skagit Tulips, 6x6 
(Top Middle) Roozengaarde, 6x6 
(Top Right) Olympic Mts-Early Morning, 5x7  
(Bottom Right) Last Snow, 5x7 
 

éI belong to a group of plein air painters, and our paint-
outs have become paint-ins from reference photos. They 
are from the Skagit tulip fields.  Then I went out alone, 
just me and my dog, and did a couple of paintings. 
~Andrea 

Estelle Jackson ,  

(Left) Oyster-on-the-half-shell, glass & shell 
(Right) Tideline, mixed fiber tapestry 
 

These two finished pieces are 5 x 7ôs for the future 
show and sale to benefit OPAA. 
~Estelle 

 

Shelley Stratton , "Sinking Sun," watercolor, 

spray paint & sand for texture 
 

Paint more these days.... 
~Shelly 

 

Terry Grasteit , "Pandemic," Acrylic 
 

A coronavirus representation. 
~Anne 

Allyne Lawson, Good Bye Corner House, 

Watercolor 

...a project for my husband I finally got around to 

finishing in April. 

~Allyne 


